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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, February 10, 2012
ROOM C101 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak.
“Who Am I?” – Staff “mystery” person was Marge Valentin; Associate Dean of Continuing Education and the faculty “mystery” person was Terry Delaney, Professor of History.   

OLD BUSINESS

Motion made and seconded (Delaney/Ouellet) to approve minutes from February meeting.  Unanimously approved.
Response to memo sent to Managers regarding excessive noise in student seating areas was received from Dean Lopez on February 13.  The gist of the response was that faculty should approach the students and ask them to quiet down; if that does not work, then they can close their office doors
Will Hare noted that he was disappointed in how Management handled this and felt he was in a hostile environment when he approached the students.

Bill stated that another discussion can be started at the next meeting with this issue on the agenda.
Diba Khan-Bureau introduced some students from her Environmental Studies/Environmental Science classes who gave a presentation on the KONY2012 campaign.  There is a video on YouTube that explains the campaign and the reason for it. They explained that Joseph Kony is the leader of the Lord’s Resistance Army a Ugandan guerilla group that captures young children and force them to become murderous soldiers in this “army”.  The students were asking for college support to inform the college community.  They also asked that faculty/staff as well as students to join in a letter writing campaign to Congress.  They stated that there is a way to donate online to the Invisible Children’s cause if anyone is interested.
Terry Delaney noted that Jon Brammer shared a report that showed that students are captivated by social media and all that is glitzy and tend to ignore the larger interest of what is actually going on in Central Africa; it ignores the fact that they want to arrest Kony.  The video sends a mixed message.  There is a large campaign being held on April 20th.  
Larry Flick stated that the students never did say what exactly they want Congress to do.  

NEW BUSINESS
· Ed Tech Update – Kem Barfield and Larry Flick demonstrated how to maneuver and what you can get out of grade book on Blackboard Learn.  Irene Clampet asked what if you make up your own tests…Kem and Larry explained that you can import from Word to a comma delimited format.  Cut/paste.  

For tests it was noted that there are tools for tracing time to hinder dishonesty, you can select random questions for online testing.  Kem suggested that faculty take the Webinars offered by Tobi Krutt.  Kem also stated that he and Nina Stein will begin Getting Started workshops begin next week through the summer.  If you have any questions, anyone on the EdTech Committee would be more than happy to help.

· Academic Standing  – Will Hare reported for the Phase I Advising Committee.  It has been learned that most students go a whole year before being notified that they are not making progress in their classes.  There is a system wide problem that the students are not getting any warnings if their GPA has fallen below 2.0.  This is not fair to the students. The Committee is asking the AD to make a proposal to TRCC to send letters to students sooner that they are not meeting expectations.  They are also sending a proposed statement to System that GPA is not equal to graduation requirements. Financial Aid is being wasted if students are not up to par.  This is sending mixed messages to the students.  Will Hare will write up a statement to be approved by the Academic Division before sending it to Dean Branchini for further approval.
· Leadership – Jon Brammer gave a brief presentation on Leadership from a Career Builder link (http://www.careerbuilder.com/Article/CB-2447-Leadeship-Management-23-traits-of-good-leaders/ .  Will Hare stated that he felt that creativity at TRCC is stifled, “it depends on where you are on campus”. 
· Division Task Force (Summation) – Task Force is seeking clarity on direction in which they are going.  They have met weekly for the last five weeks.  Division members were asked to take an “informal vote” on the following ideas:
1) Propose that AD meeting be moved from 2 hours to 1 hour so that time is spent wisely;
Development or further discussion to be more effective;

2) Move time to 12:00 – 1:00 – Enable more faculty to attend 

3) Business Meeting/Educational Meeting – Alternate structure.  Pamela Carroll stated that there are so many emails that come through; it’s difficult to keep up with them all.  We need to pay attention to business.  CFT is trying to re-establish and when they can share educational/learning/teaching is not happening; this needs to be addressed.   Will H. indicated that if there is value in what is being presented, faculty will show up for the meeting.  Fred Knowles stated that an hour is not long enough and would see it as being problematic.  Terry Delaney said that the presentations/meetings should be shorter and more concise.  He also suggested that any guests/presenters give a brief description (before the meeting) of what will be discussed.  
Departmental Reports – Time for open questions.  Predict what would happen during the year.

The result of the “informal vote” is as follows:


One hour meeting – 24 for/2 against

Move time to 12:00 – 1:00 p.m.  – 16 for/14 against


Calendar/Predictability (know what is going to happen when) – Many

The Task Force thanked everyone for their input and will take it back for further discussion and will report back to the Division at a future meeting.

· CFT Update – Pamela Carroll reported that the local committee is a great group and their informal round table discussions will continue.  Anyone is welcome to join the discussions.
Schwab Institute is being held at Capital Community College on Friday, March 30th; advanced registration is required.

System wide CFT meeting will be held at TRCC on Friday, April 20th.

Barnes Seminar (3-day workshop), will be held in Ivoryton, CT May 22-24.  This seminar is designed for new faculty as well as seasoned members of the faculty body.  Contact Pamela if you have any questions.

· Advising Update  - Jennifer DeFrance thanked the Advising Committee for their hard work.  Changes that important to advisors are:
April 2nd is date for early registration for continuing, degree seeking students.  First semester students are required to see their advisor to have them release the advising hold, students can then register online.
New courses – note changes to pre/co-requisites on plans of study, please be sure to use the information from the TRCC website to be sure information is up to date.
LAS/GS plans of study have been amended to include the language about FYE equivalent courses:  IDS 105 has been changed to IDS 105 or equivalent.  Two perspective courses (CJS100 and NUR 108) have aligned content with IDS and can be used in place of IDS 105.
New advisor assignments are done in the first few weeks of the semester.  A current list is always available through myCommnet.  It is recommended that faculty advisors check the list available on myComment as it is updated regularly.

New date in place for students to apply for summer graduation – March 15th.  All summer graduates can attend the May ceremony


Meetings are held on Wednesdays,  anyone is welcome to attend – the more, the merrier!

· GenEd Update – Steve Neufeld thanked the Scientific Inquiry team members for their hard work on this project.  They are Mike Carta (Team leader), Edie Ouellet and Teri Ashton.
Steve shared the outcomes from the artifacts received.  There were only five 100-level courses participating in the assessment.  Only 69 artifacts were assessed.  Steve noted that they need to rework how the outcomes are written, they are currently difficult to assess.

Because of the lateness of the hour, it was decided that Steve will be on the agenda for the next meeting in order to be more concise and answer questions.  Edie Ouellet stated that a summary will be sent to the faculty and asked if there is something that can be sent to help faculty assess whether they are doing them correctly.  Steve indicated that there is clearly not enough data and they need faculty to submit more artifacts.
 ANNOUNCEMENTS
· PTK Orientation Invitations are going out soon
· 2012/2013 Program of Study Course Descriptions were uploaded today
· “What Makes A Good Leader” article is posted in faculty/staff lounge areas.

· One World – Invisible Children coming to campus on 4/13.

There being no further business, a motion was made and seconded (Delaney/Braza) to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, April 13th 1:00 p.m. in Room C-101. [image: image1.png]




